




















December 15, 2005





Ms. Karen Pouncey


Executive Director


Humane Society of Bay County


1600 Bay Avenue


Panama City, Florida 32405





Dear Ms. Pouncey:





	A Department representative recently inspected your facility.  A copy of the inspection report is enclosed.  Please note the permit expiration date and renewal notification due date shown on the report.





	This letter applies only to activities covered by the Air Resources Management Program.  It indicates compliance at the time of inspection for those sources specifically listed on the inspection report.





	If you have any questions, please contact Richard Brookins at 850/872-4375, extension 108 or Richard.Brookins@dep.state.fl.us.








							Sincerely,











							Marlane Castellanos


							Branch Office Manager





�
FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION


INSPECTION REPORT FORM


AIR POLLUTANT EMISSION SOURCES





FACILITY:  Humane Society�
DISTRICT:  Northwest�
COUNTY:   Bay�
�
ADDRESS:  1600 Bay Avenue�
PHONE:   (850) 763-3923�
CONTACT: Karen Pouncey�
�
CONTACT OR FACILITY EMAIL ADDRESS:  �
�
ARMS I.D. #: 0050051�
PERMIT: 0050051-002-AG�
EXPIRES:    06/16/2007�
�
RENEWAL APPLICATION/NOTIFICATION DUE DATE: 05/17/2007�
�
SOURCE DESCRIPTION: Animal Crematory�
�
INSPECTED BY:  Richard Brookins


INSPECTION DATE: 12/13/2005�
AUDIT TYPE:  Ins2�
COMPLIANCE STATUS:


In Compliance �
�



INSPECTION COMMENTS





I arrived at the facility and was greeted by Mr. Jim Creary.  Mr. Creary accompanied me during the inspection and provided access to requested records.  Mr. Creary informed me that the new Executive Director is Ms. Karen Pouncey and that Ms. Patti Marino, the former certified operator, has left the employ of the Humane Society.  The unit has not been operated since November 11, 2005 and is currently up for sale.





There were no objectionable odors noticed during this inspection.  [Part II, Section (4)(a)]





Since the unit was not operating, there were no visible emissions during the inspection.  [Part II, Section (4)(b)]





Power to the retort has been secured.  In the past, the temperature readout has agreed with the chart recorder.  [Part II, Section (4)(e)]





According to Mr. Creary, only dead animals are cremated at the facility.  Plastic bags of two different sizes/colors are used for storage prior to the cremation.  Documentation that the bags are non-chlorinated plastic is maintained as required.  [Part II, Section (4)(g)]





As mentioned above, there are no certified operators on staff anymore.  In the past operator training certificates were maintained on file and reviewed as part of the annual inspection.  [Part II, Section (4)(i)]





Temperature charts for the previous 12-month period were reviewed during this inspection.  Charts were marked as required by permit.  [Part II, Section (4)(m)]





Operating instructions were posted.  The visible evidence of fugitive emissions coming from the door seal area discussed in the previous inspection reports appears to be unchanged.





RECOMMENDATIONS:





Notify the Department in writing when the decision is made to reactivate the unit, or surrender the air permit when the unit is sold.

















